
 

KEY DATES 2022 

 
 

DECEMBER 
 

Thurs 15 - Carols Night - 5.30-7.30pm 

Fri 16 - Gr 6 Long Lunch 
Fri 16 -  All library books due back 

Mon 19 - Gr 6 Fun Day - Gumbuya World 

Tues 20 - FINAL DAY OF SCHOOL 

 1.30pm Dismissal 

 

2023 
 

JANUARY 
 

Fri 27th -  Staff resume (no students) 

Mon 30th - All students commence 

school for term 1 

 

Thursday  15th December 2022        TERM 4 WEEK 11 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2023 
Term 1:        30 January – 6 April 

Term 2:       24 April – 23 June 

Term 3:       10 July – 15 September 

Term 4:       2 October – 20 December 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2023 

Fri 27th Jan, Fri 17th Feb, Wed 26th April, Mon 

6th Nov 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2023 

Tues 13th June & Thurs 14th December 

 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2023 - Term 1 
Mon 13 March - Labour Day 

Fri 7th April - Good Friday 
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes        3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
  

Another massive year is coming to a close. It has been a long year in so far 

as it is the first full year back at school after two years of on again/off again 

remote learning. I think it’s fair to say that all of us have had our “match 

fitness” tested as the year has progressed, but our students have remained 

focused and have achieved some great results along the way. It has been so 

nice to be able to reintroduce all of our usual activities and we hope that that 

continues to grow next year. 

 

Carols 

As I write this it is bucketing down outside. It is likely that we will have to 

move our Carols evening into the stadium.  Classes have been busily 

practising their songs for the night and we look forward to a wonderful 

evening, so we will find a way! This year, we will be selling drinks and icy-

poles, however there will not be a BBQ, so please consider bringing a picnic 

feed for the evening. If we are in the stadium, I would ask families to be 

mindful of the floor, as it will still be used for basketball competition the 

following weekend. 

 

Graduation 

Last Monday saw our 2022 Year 6 students celebrate their Graduation. It 

was a wonderful evening and I would like to thank all of our parent 

volunteers for their efforts, as well as Mrs. Turner, Mr. Giles and Mr. Geer 

for their work in organising a sensational event. It is always a great time for 

families to share their child’s achievements and Monday was no different, 

with our Year 6’s doing themselves proud. Lots of smiles, more than a few 

tears and a great night had by all. 

 

Uniforms in 2023 

All students are required to attend in school uniform and whilst the end of 

the year often sees families “stretching the life out of items” or using non-

uniform clothing, we would remind families that full uniform is required 

for the start of the new school year. 

Whilst it may seem trivial, signing up to attend MPS includes agreeing to 

uphold our uniform standards. As we move into 2023 the only uniform that 

is acceptable to wear each day is listed on the PSW website , with the 

exception of shoes where we recognise the importance of choosing the 

appropriate active footwear for your child’s growing feet. I strongly urge all 

families to follow up on school uniform over the summer break, including 

the school bag. Having a consistent uniform is a mark of respect and also an 

important aspect of student discipline and behavioural standards. It also 

becomes an important visual aid for when we leave the school grounds and 

are representing the school in the broader community. In the end, it says I 

attend Mulgrave Primary School and builds pride in our school community. 
 

We would like to take this  

opportunity to wish the  

MPS Community a safe  

and happy Christmas! 

mailto:mulgrave.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.mulgraveps.vic.edu.au
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Social Media and Age Appropriate Viewing Habits 

Recently we have seen a growing number of students referring to Netflix, Tik Tok and other platforms in relation to 

content that is well beyond their capacity for understanding. Children move through developmental stages where their 

brains become better equipped to interpret themes in the broader world. The Australian rating system is based on these 

milestones and are a good guide for what your children should be exposed to. We have heard students discussing plot 

details of shows designed for adults. Some of these themes are particularly violent and simply not fit for our younger 

students, as it can leave them with disturbing images that they do not have the capacity to process. With the holidays 

approaching and screen time on the rise, your cooperation in ensuring your child is viewing and discussing appropriate 

content is appreciated. 

 

Reading 

I know I say it every year, but the best way to improve academic outcomes for your child is to make sure they continue 

to develop a love of reading over the holidays. If they can read daily, it gives them a distinct advantage over their peers 

in the long run. Bed time is a great time to curl up with a good book and a great habit to get into. We also know that 

students who do not read over the holidays will go backwards in terms of their academic progress, so it really pays to 

read, read, read! 

 

Dates for 2023 

Please note the following dates for your diary for the start of 2023.  

• Friday January 27 2023- Staff Resume for 2023 – preparation and planning day.  

• Monday January 30 2023 – All students in Prep to Year 6 start school for 2023.  

 

End of Year 

This year we will run two end of year assemblies. The first of which will be held on Friday December 16 th which will see 

our student leaders for 2023 presented with their badges by the Premier of Victoria, the Honourable Daniel Andrews MP. 

This assembly will commence at 9:30am and will be a huge one, with lots of student awards and a chance for some 

special performances.  

On Tuesday the 20th, we will farewell the graduating class of 2022. We will commence at 1:00pm, with Year 6 students 

dismissed at the end of assembly. Prep to Year 5 students will return to their classrooms to collect their bags and will be 

dismissed at 1:30pm. 

 

Holiday Works 

There will be several projects being completed around the school over the holidays. I’m sure when we head back to 

school in January it will be looking a picture. 

 

000 

We love knowing that our families can enjoy our school grounds over the holidays and a community presence is always 

a great deterrent for those who may not value the facilities as much as we do. That said, if you do see any suspicious 

behaviour over the holidays, please contact 000 to let them know. 

 

Please be advised that as per usual, students must be collected by parents and guardians 15 mins after the bell signalling 

the end of the day.  Teachers will be on Yard Duty until 1.45pm. Camp Australia will be providing care from 1:30pm 

onwards and we ask that all students are collected on time. With that in mind, could I please ask families to put a 

reminder in their phones for the 1:30pm finish time on Tuesday December 20th. 

 

Finally, I would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday season and a Merry Christmas to those who enjoy the 

day. My thanks to the entire school community for your support throughout 2022 and I look forward to an exciting year 

ahead in 2023. 

 

Charles Spicer 
Principal 

mailto:mulgrave.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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It’s easy for children to be smitten with the magic of the holidays. Fun presents. Extra sweets. A vacation from 

school—there’s a lot to like. But with the freedom and excess of the season, sometimes kids can get a little 

carried away. For most families, there will be a point when the kids get overtired and cranky, or greedy about 

presents, or would rather play a video game than talk to Grandma. Here are some tips to keep kids happy 

and ready to enjoy  

whatever the season brings. 

 

1. Gifts, gifts, gifts: Getting presents is a high point of the holidays for any kid, but they shouldn’t be the only 

focus. As adults we know that giving presents can be just as  rewarding as getting them, and we shouldn’t 

wait to teach that lesson to our children. 

Even when kids are too young to buy a present, they can still make one, or help you pick out something. 

Some of my best holiday memories are of helping my father look for the perfect gift for Mom, or combing the 

mall to look for presents with my siblings as we got older.  

Volunteering, participating in a local toy drive, or giving each of your kids a little money to give to a charity of 

their choice are all great ideas for getting children in a more generous mood. 

Also, remember that the best gifts that you give your children probably won’t be the       

material ones. Taking time for the whole family to get together to play a game, watch a  

movie, or decorate sugar cookies—these are the things that kids remember as they get older. 

 

2. Let them help out: There’s a lot of extra work to do around the holidays — putting up  

decorations, cooking big dinners, throwing parties. The Martha Stewart in all of us can take over, but it’s 

important to take a step back and make sure our kids are included, too. 

Children can help set the table, decorate the house, and wrap presents. If they’re too young to wrap, they 

can help by holding down the paper or getting the tape ready — there’s always something kids can do. And 

at holiday time, the preparations are often as fun and as  

meaningful as the end product. Plus, this way kids won’t feel left out — or be glued to the iPad for hours. 

 

3. Keep routines: We love the holidays because they give us a break from the everyday, but that can also 

make them stressful, especially for kids who find routine comforting. Try to keep some things constant. Kids still 

need snack time, they still need special attention from you, and they still need a chance to unwind 

before bedtime. 

At family gatherings when they notice the kids are “getting antsy,” psychologist Rachel Busman says she and 

her sister give them their baths, get them into pyjamas, and turn on a movie. “We know when they need to 

wind down, and no one judges us for excusing     ourselves from the table to do these things,” she says. “In 

fact, my sister and I enjoy some great conversations during this time.” 

 

4. Remember they’re kids: Some holiday traditions depend on kids being on their best  

behaviour: lengthy services, parties with lots of strangers, elaborate meals that may not   

appeal to picky eaters. Try to keep those to a minimum and customize festivities for your kids’ frustration level. 

Don’t schedule more than one demanding event in a day, and make sure to include physical activity and 

plenty of downtime. Your kids will be grateful — and so will you. 

https://childmind.org 

MERRY XMAS TO YOU ALL AND HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY HOLIDAY. 

Live well, laugh often 

Ali 

mailto:mulgrave.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.mulgraveps.vic.edu.au
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https://childmind.org/article/10-tips-raising-grateful-kids/
https://childmind.org/article/toys-your-kids-will-actually-play-with/
https://childmind.org/article/encouraging-good-sleep-habits/
https://childmind.org/article/the-family-gathering-a-survival-guide/
https://childmind.org/article/the-family-gathering-a-survival-guide/
https://childmind.org/article/more-than-picky-eating/
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https://www.facebook.com/mulgravefarmersmarket/ 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


